
‘Hi, everyone my name is Martin and I’m currently 

studying in Sunnybank SHS year 12. I was born in Hong 

Kong and I lived there until 4 years ago. I came to 

Australia September 2016. It was the first time I 

moved to a new country and making a life here. The 

first city we set our feet on the land of meat pie, 

vegemite and all other good stuff was Adelaide.  

It took me 2 years to get used to the Australian way of 

life and still today, I’m learning and trying to 

assimilate. Since my family decided to move to a new 

State my parents discussed with me about my new school. I chose a school 

that is the closest to my house, and this is how I got here. When I was 

introduced to Sunnybank SHS I realised the multicultural atmosphere in this 

school. Since my communication skill wasn’t too bad back then it wasn’t 

particularly difficult to make friends. After 2 years of studying in this school I’m 

in love with the subject maths and of course, my favourite teacher Ms Platt. 

She is a supportive and encouraging teacher and even though I wasn’t 

relatively in love with the subject Design she still supported me throughout the 

lesson or even outside it.  

With school comes free time, I enjoyed playing games with my newly met 

friends and just binge playing all day. Even though it might not be attractive to 

other people but it was my favourite activity to relax. Since I study from time 

to time I didn’t need the help from the ISP Hub but it was much appreciated.  

There were a lot of activities every year and even though I’m not such a party 

person it was still a fun experience. I want to say thank you to my family for 

supporting me outside school and everyone in this school for providing such a 

comfortable place for my last 2 years of school.’ 
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